Upper Musquodoboit Consolidated School Advisory Council
Meeting Minutes- Nov 14, 2023
Meeting Summary
1. Attendance: Troy Smith: Principal, Venus Archibald: Parent, Ellen Thomas: Teacher, Melissa Reid: Teacher, Leah MacBain: Teacher, Erin Cunningham: Chair.
2. Regrets: Heidi Higgins: Community member.
3. Call to order: Troy Smith called meeting to order: 2:00pm.
4. Meeting minutes: Previous meeting minutes presented.
5. Business arising from the meeting summary: 

· Troy provided an update on the resource position (50%). The candidate was vetoed and will be reposted again. 
· Troy reported that we have secured a 100% Guidance Counsellor (40% Dutch settlement, 40% Middle, 20% Upper). His name is Nathan Schnerch and he will be starting on January 2nd. Troy reported he comes with great recommendations.

6. New Business:
Upcoming events:
· The Christmas concert will take place on Dec 12th with the afternoon concert at 12:45pm and the evening concert at 6:30pm.
· Dec 19th will be Christmas dinner. Erin is going to look after making a list of all needed food items and organizing. Kyley has offered to donate two turkeys. Leanne will help serve during the event and Troy will reach out to Trish Bekkers to see if she is interested in helping as well. 
· Christmas bazaar: Troy proposed we organize a Christmas Bazaar for the kids. The SAC agreed that we should have the time to plan this event. Troy will send a letter home to parents asking for donations. The proposed date for this event would be December 18th. If anyone has extra wrapping paper or bags, please bring them in. Kyley informed us there is a milk grant program that we might be able to access for future events like this.  
· Report cards for term 1 are due on Friday. They will go home with students on the 21st. On Monday and Tuesday next week parents can book a time for parent teacher conferences. 
· The Public Health provided fluoride program consent forms are due back on Thursday. They will be at the school on November 22nd. It is a brush on fluoride treatment that is given once now and another time in the spring. They do not need much space and can set up comfortably in the library. 
· Book fair will take place on the same night as parent teacher. Teachers will take classes to make a wish list. Cash or debit/credit will be available. Last year the book fair earned over 600$ for the school. 
· PD day: Dec 4th will focus on numeracy and literacy. 

7. Principals report:
· SSP is ending first short cycle. The goals are the same as last year. Troy is asking teachers to provide feedback. The next cycle will be starting shortly.
· Reading Data: Primary- where they should be. Grade ones- all three are meeting goals. In grade 2- one is meeting goals, and one is not. Grade 3 has two students meeting and three who are not.
· Troy will be submitting reading data at the end of the month
· There is lots of money in the SAC fund to be spent on literacy, numeracy, or policy development. Up to 20% can be spent on operational requirements but the SAC would like to avoid that if possible. Troy asked that teachers think about what they need for their classrooms and let him know. Troy will reach out to the SAC for approval. 
· There is a vacancy on the SAC for a community member. Troy asked us to think of community members to reach out to. 


8. Next meeting/Adjournment: 
· Next meeting will take place February 13th, 2024.
 

